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Hi Janice -

At the meeting of the Concord Energy and Environment Committee (CEEC) on March 6th,
legislation that supports the City of Concord's energy goals were discussed. CEEC asks the
city council and city administration to consider supporting bills on municipal aggregation and
and an increase in the net metering cap. To that end, | am writing to ask to for the addition of
a suspense item to the March 11th city council meeting to discuss and consider these
important legislative proposals. Councilor Kenison also supports the addition of of a suspense
item to consider these proposals.

Info on the specific bills is attached. The municipal aggregation bill (SB 286) has been
approved by the Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee and will be considered on
the Senate Floor this Thursday, March 14th. City of Concord Planning staff are supportive of
this policy approach as it will benefit the city and support the city's goals.

I've also attached a letter in support of SB 286 that has been signed by the town of Hanover
and the City of Nashua that provides additional information on municipal aggregation.

Please let me know if you require additional information.
Thanks.

Best,

Rob

Rob Werner

New Hampshire State Director

League of Conservation Voters

(603) 674-9810 (mobile)
robwerner.uvm@gmail.com
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SB286-FN-L relative to Municipal Aggregation: This bill will better enable towns to implement innovative, customer-choice approaches to energy procurement. Here are a few bullet points about the legislation:


· Municipal aggregation is a policy municipalities can implement to broker for energy supply on behalf of their community. Communities can broker for energy based on cost, environmental attributes, or other preferences such as local energy resources.

· New Hampshire's municipal aggregation statute is flawed. It allows only for "opt-in" programs, meaning residents must sign up one at a time to participate in the program. SB286 will allow municipalities the option of implementing "opt-out" programs, in which community members will be automatically enrolled unless they choose not to participate. Successful aggregations require a critical mass of participants to achieve sufficient bulk purchasing power and economies of scale, which is provided by the opt-out model.

· Other states with successful municipal aggregation programs (often referred to as Community Choice Aggregation) have demonstrated the success of the opt-out model. Some 1300 communities across the nation are implementing municipal aggregation to enable savings and access to more renewable energy.

SB365, SB13, and SB159, which raises the per-project size cap on net metered projects from 1 MW to 5 MW:

· HB365, SB159, and SB13 would allow large energy users like municipalities, schools, and businesses to invest in renewable energy projects that are properly-sized for their needs, and as a result, control their energy costs.

· HB365, SB159, and SB13 implement the recommendation of a legislative study committee tasked with understanding energy cost drivers. In 2017, SB125 established a committee to study transmission, distribution, generation, and other costs in the state’s electricity system.  The final report recommendations “are intended to offer the New Hampshire General Court the opportunity to mitigate and lower the cost of electricity in the state.”  One of the committee’s recommendations to achieve this is to increase the capacity of projects eligible to participate in net metering from 1MW to 5MW.

· Large net metering projects continue to pay all utility charges related to demand, transmission, distribution, stranded costs, system benefits, and taxes. “Large” net metering projects, i.e., projects between 100 kilowatts (kW) and 1 MW, only receive credit for the value of the electricity they produce. The same would be true for net metering projects sized up to 5 MW under these bills.

· Distributed energy resources like net metered renewable generation reduce peak demand and reduce the need for expensive transmission projects or upgrades.

· The energy industry and rate experts at the NH Public Utilities Commission found in their order that set the most recent net metering tariffs “that there is little to no evidence of any significant cost-shifting” imposed by net metering.

· Investment in local renewable energy development, like the 1 to 5 MW projects that would be made possible by HB365 and SB159, keep our energy dollars in state, create good jobs, and support local businesses.
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the Cities of Nashua, XXX, XXX, and the Town of Hanover



in support of SB 286,



An Act Relative to Aggregation of Electric Customers by Municipalities and Counties





The Honorable Martha Fuller Clark, Chair

Senate Energy & Natural Resources Committee

State House Room XXX

Concord, NH 03301



Dear Senator Fuller Clark and Honorable Committee Members:



As municipalities working to enhance our environmental and economic sustainability, and to advance meaningful action on climate change, we strongly support SB 286.



Using the purchasing power of aggregated demand, municipalities in other states are simultaneously saving their residents money and advancing local clean energy goals.  In New Hampshire, however, our law currently allows municipal aggregation to occur only on an “opt-in” basis, greatly undermining the power of municipal aggregation and the benefits it could otherwise provide. 



By enabling municipalities to proceed on an “opt-out” basis (by majority vote of governing and legislative bodies), SB 286 would unleash the true power of municipal aggregation, enabling more ratepayers to benefit from lower electricity rates, and allowing communities to make significant progress in advancing clean energy.  



It is essential that New Hampshire municipalities be provided the tools necessary to advance the economic and environmental sustainability of their communities.  Municipal aggregation, with an “opt-out” option for municipalities, is such a tool.  We urge you to vote in support of this important legislation.  



Respectfully,



Julia N. Griffin, Town Manager

Town of Hanover, NH

PO Box 483

Hanover, NH  03755

Julia.Griffin@hanovernh.org




